
 

 
Wanamaker Building 
100 Penn Square East 
Philadelphia, PA  19107-3390 
ATTN: CENAP-OPR 

Special Public Notice 
Public Notice No.  Date 
NAP-DISTRICT MOVE OCTOBER 24, 2022 
Application No.  File No. 
 
In Reply Refer to: 
REGULATORY BRANCH 

THE PHILADELPHIA DISTRICT IS MOVING FROM THE WANAMAKER BUILDING 
AT 100 PENN SQUARE EAST, PHILADEPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19107-3390  

TO 1650 ARCH STREET, PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19103 
 
  After 30 years at the Wanamaker Building, the Philadelphia District of the U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers is moving to a new location at 1650 Arch Street. 
 
  The Philadelphia Regulatory Branch’s last day in the Wanamaker Building is 
Friday, October 28, 2022.  Philadelphia Regulatory employees will be teleworking 
situationally until our new office space is ready.  We are expecting our new office space 
to be ready in April of 2023. 
 
  Please continue to send all permit applications, jurisdictional determination 
requests, other requests for approvals, and general correspondence via email to 
PhiladelphiaDistrictRegulatory@usace.army.mil or via email to the appropriate contacts 
at our Regulatory District and/or Field Offices.   
 
  Also, please continue to send completed compliance forms, appeal forms, and 
general inquiries via email to NAPREGULATORY@usace.army.mil or via email to the 
appropriate contacts at our Regulatory District and/or Field Offices.   
 
  Finally, please note that email submissions will expedite responses from the 
Philadelphia Regulatory Branch. 
 
  If you are unable to send documents to us via email or other file sharing software, 
from November of 2022 through March of 2023 please mail paper copies to our 
temporary mailroom at U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Philadelphia District, Attn: 
CENAP-OPR, 100 South Independence Mall West, Philadelphia, PA 19106-3400.  Our 
office will publish a second public notice once we have a new mailing address. 
 
  If you have any questions, comments, or concerns, please visit our Contacts 
webpage at https://www.nap.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory/Contacts.aspx. 
 
 
 
 
            Todd A. Schaible 
 Chief, Regulatory Branch 
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